Cochran, Patricia (DCOZ)

From: Bardin, Sara (DCOZ)

Sent: Tuesday, October 26, 2021 7:37 AM **To:** DCOZ - BZA Submissions (DCOZ)

Subject: Fwd: CASE #20472 Opposition to River School Application for Special Exemption

Get Outlook for iOS

From: Kumar Anupam <kanupam@gmail.com> Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 7:17:44 PM

To: ATD DCOZ <dcoz@dc.gov>

Subject: CASE #20472 Opposition to River School Application for Special Exemption

Some people who received this message don't often get email from kanupam@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the DC Government. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know that the content is safe. If you believe that this email is suspicious, please forward to phishing@dc.gov for additional analysis by OCTO Security Operations Center (SOC).

Dear Chairman Hill,

I am requesting you to please support ANC3e who voted to oppose the application on October 14, 2021 and deny the River School's application for a special exemption.

I am a resident of 4305 Warren Street NW, Washington DC 20016 and will be impacted by the increase in traffic resulting from out of the city commuters that will come to drop and pick up the kids from the school. Our once quiet street is already impacted by the increase in city commuters that cut across the neighborhood making it dangerous for the kids that walk and play in the neighborhood. Increase in the traffic to pick up and drop kids will end up blocking intersections and queuing up on the road making it hard for the residents to get in and out of the neighborhood. With no planning for alternative transportation and lack of consequences for non-compliance, it is a situation ripe for a disastrous experience for local residents of Tenleytown and Ward 3.

While you may receive more interest from the public outside of the neighborhood to vote for the exception, it is the residents of the neighborhood that will bear the burden of your decision. I implore you to consider and weigh the impact on the residents before making your decision.

Sincerely,

Kumar Anupam